

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 JUNE 2009
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.44/09
AUDIT SERVICES PROGRESS REPORT
The Head of Audit Services submitted report CORP.20/09 summarising the work carried out by Audit Services since the previous report to Committee on 8 April 2009.

The final reports on the Audits of Improvement Grants; ICT Security Policy; Main Accounting and Budgetary Control; NNDR and Refuse Collection     were appended to the report.  

Work had also commenced on a number of other reviews and the final reports would be presented to Members in due course.

Follow‑up reviews had been undertaken where appropriate during the period covered by the report and there were no new issues which needed to be drawn to Members’ attention.

The Head of Audit Services reminded Members that the Committee had on 14 January 2009 (Minute AUC.10/09) requested Officers to investigate further whether Members’ claim forms should be required to be signed by an authorised signatory.  It had been agreed that the budget and responsibility for authorisation be passed to People, Policy and Performance and that would be progressed shortly.

In addition, report CORP.28/08 submitted to Committee on 23 June 2008 advised that little progress had been made in respect of the “MASS” database in relation to Fixed Assets.  The matter was further reported in September 2008 (CORP.48/08) and it was agreed that the situation would continue to be monitored by Audit Services, with developments reported to the Committee in due course.

The Executive had, on 16 February 2009, asked the Head of Financial Services, and the Head of Economy, Property and Tourism Services to prepare a progress report for the relevant Portfolio Holders.    Requirements for the full property database would be progressed as part of the Transformation Programme.  In the meantime, the Council had placed an order to purchase the Real Asset Management System that would allow it to record fixed asset information for capital accounting purposes, to satisfy the immediate accounting requirements.

Following an earlier Audit review it was agreed that there was a need to enhance the role of the External Funding Officer (EFO) (CORP.48/08).  The Executive had also asked for a progress report on the matter, which would also be progressed under the Transformation Programme.

The Head of Audit Services informed Members that the NWDA had agreed to fund an external assessment of the management of external funding, processing of claims, etc which would be used to inform any decision on how the role of the EFO should work in future.  Once agreed the information would be posted onto the NWDA website and invitations sought from consultants on the NWDA panel.  No timetable had yet been set for that work.

Members were impressed by the level of detail contained within the report and felt reassured by the monitoring system in place within Audit Services, particularly regarding Waste Collection.

RESOLVED – (1) That report CORP.20/09 be received.

(2) That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be advised that the Audit Committee had monitored the matters / recommendations arising from the Audit of Refuse Collection.







